
 

 

TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

 
March 21, 2011 

 
A regular meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, March 21, 2011, at 
7:00pm, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Bridges Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Gordy Anderson, Council Member; Celene 
Davenport, Council Member; Connie Turner, Council Member and Donna Camp, Town Clerk.  
Council Member Rhodes absent.     
 
Mayor Staley called the meeting to order and the Pledge of Allegiance was delivered. 
 
The Town Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The minutes of the February 28, 2011 Council Meeting were reviewed and approved as written 
by unanimous vote, and were filed in the minute book of the Town. 
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to motion to accept 2nd reading and adoption of the code of 
ethics ordinance.  Council Member Davenport motioned to accept and adopt the 2nd reading.  
Council Member Turner seconded.   Motion carried by show of hands, unanimously. 
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to accept and adopt second reading of two annexation and one 
initial rezoning ordinances – 
 
 Annexation Ordinance of 1 property – OakHall Properties, LLC - Council Member 

Davenport motioned, Council Member Anderson seconded.  Motion carried by show of 
hands, unanimously. 

 Annexation Ordinance of 1 property – Thompson & Charlotte Lewis - Council Member 
Anderson motioned, Council Member Turner seconded.  Motion carried by show of 
hands, unanimously. 

 Initial Rezoning of both properties combined into 1 property – OakHall Properties, LLC - 
Council Member Davenport motioned, Council Member Turner seconded.  Motion 
carried by show of hands, unanimously. 

 
Public Comments – n/a      

 
Polling of the Council – 
 
 Gordy Anderson –n/a 
 Connie Turner – n/a   
 Celene Davenport – Thanks to everyone who attended the meeting tonight.  

 
Clerk’s Comments – n/a 
 



 

 

Mayor’s Minutes –  
 Mr. Hendrix of GDOT met with the Mayor about fixing the drainage issues on Highway 

54 and Highway 154.   
 Requested to County Administrator Theron Gay getting help with cutting back the privet 

hedge on Cole Street. 
 

There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
_______________________________ 
Donna M. Camp 
Town Clerk 


